

May 2018 Newsletter

Australia & New Zealand: With 30 speaking engagements the manifest presence of God continued to come down on the meetings powerfully. Sometimes the entire congregation came forward to meet with God at a new level. This started in New Zealand a year ago and has continued since, but this year we saw an even greater breakthrough. God is doing something new and glorious.

I also spent a day to seek God in the mountains. I re-read the prophesies the Lord gave me 12 years ago and the Lord answered and encouraged me to a new level in the work we are doing. He then gave me a new message, 'From Limitations to Freedom.' This became my next talk which was very well received.

We had a very blessed trip to Sydney and Canberra in Australia, and then spoke in some beautiful inland churches in the South Island of New Zealand. Joy and I then met two Christian ladies who knowing nothing about us, prophesied that many would come to a large wooden building in England very soon, to meet the Lord there and the Lord would bless everyone who came there. As soon as we arrived back in England, people began coming to the ranch weekly and more and more people are booking in and the Lord is meeting them at a new level.

In the UK, the Holy Spirit comes down powerfully in the tent tabernacle at the ranch. We began normally with feet washing in the outer court of the tabernacle with repentance and thanksgiving. We then entered the Golden room (the area of the soul) when suddenly the Holy Spirit came down with such weight of the Lord's presence that the people could not stand. They turned and ran from the tent calling their pastor and elders. 'We thought we were just seeing the tent, not to experience God' one person shouted. The amazed leaders told the people to prepare themselves to meet God and that they would go through first. I led them through and they were thrilled as the Holy Spirit came upon them. They then called the first group back.

This time the ladies less afraid, yielded to The Holy Spirit who came upon them again and I watched amazed as sicknesses and negative spirits left the people without me doing a thing. The people really worshiped God then.

After another fifteen minutes they entered the Holy of Holies and fell on their faces in quietness of worship as the beauty of God's presence filled the tent and everyone within it. With the third group the same happened and this life changing encounter with God renewed the entire church.

Pastor Asabere wrote 'We have been here for four days and the visitation of God and His glory has been strong and impactful. His presence and power was exceptional on Thursday 5th April when we visited the Tabernacle. There was deliverance and the infilling of the Holy Spirit. It was a unforgettable experience.' They have booked to come again in August.

Bible schools, African radio programs and orphanages continue to go well. The translation work of our Bible School is also well under way in Thailand. We thank you all for your continued support of thiseffective work that the Lord is doing in these countries.

Upcoming Dates with Suzanne.

23rd May, Suzanne is speaking in **Premier Radio** in London at 11am.

20th May, Speaking at Oxford Bible Church at 11am. 'Limitations to Freedom.'

6 - 8 July, **Teaching and healing weekend** at Standlake Ranch.

6 - 10 August, Summer School at Standlake Ranch.

Regular TV teaching program on Revelation TV. Look up Revelation TV on demand to watch.

New DVD, Strategy for Village Evangelism, a three part DVD on the seminar in Thailand for £10.

We are also looking for a retired couple or someone seeking to serve the Lord at the ranch. Phone 01865 300099 email <u>suzannesministries@gmail.com</u>. Website www. suzannesministries.co.uk